NORVIEW HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI AND FRIENDS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting of April 20, 2021
NEXT BUSINESS MEETING: May 18, 2021 at 6:30 PM
At the Azalea Inn, 2344 East Little Creek Road
The meeting was called to order by Robert Franklin Ziegenfuss ’68, President, at 7:11. Rick West ‘66, Secretary, and Diane Rusbuldt Wymer ’68, Treasurer, were the other officers present.
The following members/guests were also in attendance:

Larry Parker ’66


Susan Payne West ’68

Randy Wright ’64

Arlene Wright, Friend

Donna Ward ’70


Marcy Royal ‘70
James Adrian Peele ’66

John Haines ’68


Teresa Hodges Deloach ‘82

Richard Corliss ’75

Maren Corliss, Friend

Richard Corliss, Jr., Friend

Patricia Corliss, Friend

Mindy Elling Ziegenfuss ’69
Allen Kline ‘70

Frank Ziegenfuss ’68, President, welcomed all present and thanked them for coming.
TREASURER’S REPORT: We have $4455.12 in the general fund and $31,053.20 in the Endowment Fund
MEMBERSHIP REPORT
We have received 2021 dues from the following 111 Alumni and Friends: Robert Copeland ’65, Donna Armoneit Ward ’70, Susan Payne West ’68. Rick West ‘66 , Jim Shaeffer '71, Darlene Holifield Kennemer '68,  Jerry Collier ’63, Richard Atkinson ’66, Carlton Gill ’73, Joseph Riddick ’63, Lonnie “Pete” Sykes ’68, Eunice Parsons Hutchins ’65, Lin Beverly ’61, Walt Sheffield ’64, Bryan Shephard ’76, Jan Cook Tirrell ’68, John Vispo ’68, Cynthia Ann Childers ’68, Nell Buckelew Armstrong ’69, Larry Parker ’66, Wanda Twiford Coleman ’66 Bob Coleman ’66 Ray Nelson ’62, Mary Underwood Nelson ’62, Diana Crumpton Spruill ’71, Elizabeth Downing Johnson ’68, Clifford Wiggins ’75,Trey Mayo ’01, Tashera Taylor ’06, Dootsie Jolley Krenach ’68, Laura Kuuse Sisson .68, John Howton ’68, Betty Talley Steven ’61, Gary Lupyon ’71, Debi Darrow Lupton ’72, Jesse Coley ’68, Carol Emond Forrest ’72, Fred Snyder ’68, Mary Dowdy Perry ’70, Nancy Miller Hogan ’65, Russell Lee Aldridge ’65, Samuel Berry ’64, Sharon Freeman Plank ’67, Paula Peebles-Bond ’75,Tom Stanley ’68, Ronald Campbell, Sr. ’75, Mary Kay Dixon Daves ’64, James Clendenin ’57, James Jenkins ’68, Mike Webb ’68, Linda Bunch Stevens ’67, Angela Cowell, Susan Jensen Beasley ’69, Lisa Lindsey McGriff ’82, Sylvia Woodley ’82, Renee Welch Lare ’82, Deborah Juniper Frye ’80, Jon Dill ’82, Teresa Hodges Deloach ’82, Adrienne Cole ’79, Melissa Layne ’82, Kerry Bucke McCauley ’82, Chuck West ’68, Frank Ziegenfuss ’68, Mindy Elling Ziegenfuss ’69, Donna Crumpton ’72, Fawn Sedgewick Bashford ’66, Linda Campen Thompson ’60, Julia Lewis Phifer ’69, Randy Wright ’64, Arlene Wright, Friend, Robert Phipps ’64, Willie Barnes ’68, Beverly Black Rainey ’81, Lois Cartwright Dustin ’68, Arlene Daughdrill Bassford ’68, Kay McLain Cullen ’68, Dalen Forbes Holmes ’70, James Peele ’66, Celia Rouse Blalock ’65, Larry Phelps ’68, Vicki Mayfield Swenson ’68, Susan Barber Childers Minter ’66, Mary Buckelew ’70, Mark Mustin ’68, Wayne Foshay ’63, Mary Harrison Hale ’75, Brenda Zilonka Greene ’69, Diane Gray Dixon ’69, Jo Ellen Morell ’68, Charles Lynn Hightower ’68, In Memorial of Barbara Jones Nock ’57, Bill Twine ’70, In Memorial of Donald Bennis ’69, In memorial of Donald Street ’68, In memorial of Kathy Eddy ’70, Nancy Klaus Hall ’68, Amy Mills Whitaker ’68, Debbie Tugwell Woodell ’68, Sharon Mead Williams ’82, Shirley Mead Williams ’54, Willie Jones ’68, Linda Etheridge ’68, Linda Williams Dozier ’68, Marcia Royal ’70, John Haines, Janice Kline Haines ’68, Diane Rusbuldt Wymer, Allen Kline ’70, Dickie Trower ’68, and Kathy Stephens Kenton ‘68.
**Thank you for your dues and donations.  The underlined alumni each gave $100.00 and those in Italics each gave $50.00.  The Class of 1968 leads all classes for 2021 with 36 members and the Class 1982 has 9. 
REUNION and SOCIAL EVENTS REPORT: The following classes have upcoming reunions.  (All phone area codes are 757 unless otherwise stated):  
1970
Oct. 8-9, 2021
50th Reunion at the Waterside Sheraton Contact Donna Armoneit 

Ward at konawind52@gmail.com
1971   Oct. 8-9, 2021
50th Reunion at the Waterside Sheraton. Contact via e-mail at Norview50thReunion@yahoo.com
1995   Aug. 6, 2021
On the Spirit of Norfolk Contact Fern Mason or Antonio M. Beltran on Facebook 
Please let Sue West know if you learn of any other NHS reunions or events being planned.  Sue can be reached at (757) 274-9546 or at NHS68@aol.com. 
BUSINESS: 1) It was decided that for 2021 we will be awarding two $1500.00 scholarships, one in honor of Dr. Pat Turner and one honoring the NHS Class of 1975. Taaron Albergottie was selected to receive the Pat Turner scholarship and Tyler English was selected to receive the Class of 1995 scholarship. CONGRATULATIONS to these fine Norview Scholars. 2) The April meeting was attended by 18, all but one having gotten both Covid vaccinations and the one was waiting for his second shot. 3) Our Annual Scholarship Banquet is back on track this year for June 8th at the Azalea Inn at 6:30 PM. Our two scholarship awardees have been invited as well as the two from 2020. Please notify Sue West at (757) 274-9546 if you are planning to attend so sufficient seating can be arranged (Especially due to the pandemic restrictions) as soon as possible. 4) Long time active member of the Alumni Association, Janice Kline Haines ’68, passed away May 12th after over 20 years battling cancer and we are asking for your prayers for John and their family.
ALUMNI WEB SITE: Norview.org
Also visit “I went to Norview” and “Norview Alumni!!!!!!” on Facebook
OUR NEXT MEETINGS ARE ON May 18, June 8, and Aug. 17
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION. 
MEMBERSHIP LEVELS for annual contributions:
(Donations of any amount are appreciated)

RED

$10.00

WHITE
$50.00

BLUE          $100.00
CORPORATE/CLASS LEVELS for annual contributions: (Donations of any amount are appreciated)

Navigator $100.00

Co-Pilot $500.00
     Pilot $1,000.00

All members receive minutes of meetings.  

· 50% of all contributions will be allotted to the endowment fund unless otherwise specified.

· Annual membership runs from January through December of the same year.
· Attendance at meetings is not required, but we welcome you to come when you can.
Yes, I am interested and would like to join.  Enclosed you will find a check for my annual dues.

Alumni of Class of _____  or   Friend ___
         Renewal ___
 or    New Membership ___

Corporate/Class Membership _______
Name ____________________________

Maiden Name _____________________

Street Address ______________________________________________________________

City _________________________

State _____

Zip __________________

Home Phone __________________


Work Phone ______________________

E-mail Address __________________Amount Enclosed $___________
Make checks to: Norview High School Alumni and Friends Association (or NAFA)

Mail to above C/O Rick West, 5220 Sharon Drive, Virginia Beach, VA 23464-6135


2021
Or you can securely pay using a credit card on line at PayPal at:

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=7CU329BCMAZ3G
Receipts are available for tax purposes on request.
